
 
 
16 February 2018 
 
 
 
Susan Cardell 
Committee Secretary  
Joint Committee of Public Accounts and Audits 
Parliament of Australia 
 
 
Dear Ms Cardell 
 
 
Submission to New inquiry based on ANAO Report No. 19 (2017-18) Australia 
Government Procurement Contract reporting 
 
I refer to your submission invite dated 14 December 2017 requesting contract reporting 
data and information on consultancies, non-consultancy services and on-hire labour 
contractors covering the past five financial years (that is 2012-13, 2013-14, 2014-15, 
2015-16 and 2016-17).   
 
In the 2015-2016 Budget, the Government proposed reforms that the corporate services 
functions of the Family Court of Australia and the Federal Circuit Court be merged with 
those of the Federal Court of Australia to form a single administrative body with a single 
appropriation. The merge commenced on 1 July 2016 and from that date there has been 
one prescribed entity for the purposes of the Public Governance, Performance and 
Accountability Act 2013. 
 
In response to the Submission invite, the Federal Court has provided data covering the 
top 3 categories and expenditure for each of the past five financial years, as requested. 
The data has been presented in a consolidated form for the Federal Court, Family Court 
and Federal Circuit Court for each of the requested periods. We wish to also note that 
some financial years do not have 3 categories that apply to the reporting requirement. 
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